# Федеральное государственное бюджетное образовательное учреждение высшего образования «Донской государственный технический университет»

#### ЗАДАНИЯ ЗАКЛЮЧИТЕЛЬНОГО ЭТАПА ОЛИМПИАДЫ «Я – БАКАЛАВР» ДЛЯ ОБУЧАЮЩИХСЯ 5-11 КЛАССОВ 2022/2023 учебный год

#### ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

КЛАСС 7	
	ШИФР
Задания:	

#### Listening.

#### Task 1. Listen to the interview about the colours and choose the correct item.

- 1. Many people are afraid of this colour because it is bright.
- a. True b. False c. Not Stated
- 2. The people who like wearing blue are rather mean.
- a. True b. False c. Not Stated
- 3. The people who like wearing green are rather jealous and sociable.
- a. True b. False c. Not Stated
- 4. Black represents power and money.
- a. True b. False c. Not Stated
- 5. The person who likes white is very imaginative.
- a. True b. False c. Not Stated

Task 2. Listen to the interview again and cross out the word which <u>does not</u> match the colour. Then complete the table.

#	COLOUR	a	b	c
1	red	brave	energetic	happy
2	blue	kind	calm	mean
3	green	jealous	sociable	lazy
4	black	mean	happy	dishonest
5	purple	imaginative	loyal	shy
6	yellow	funny	serious	warm-hearted
7	white	honest	sociable	lazy

1	red				
2	blue				
3	green				
4	black				
5	purple				
6	yellow				
7	white				
Grammar Choose the correct item.					
<ul><li>1. How long to travel to London by plane?</li><li>A. it takes B. does it takes C. does it take</li></ul>					
2. Have you ever played rugby? – Yes, I have. I for the first time last week. A.'ve played B. played C. have played					
3. I'm sure we a great time at her party tomorrow night. A. will have B. have C. are having					
<ul><li>4. Victoria Falls a popular tourist attraction for many years.</li><li>A. has been B. is C. are</li></ul>					
<ul><li>5. Do you know that Mrs Jones here for several years?</li><li>A. has worked in B. is working C. works</li></ul>					
6. Da	avid cooks than his wife. ood B. better C. the best				
<ul><li>7. Life better fifty years from now.</li><li>A. is B. will be C. will</li></ul>					
8. H A. fa	is house is away from the bus stop than mine. arer B. further C. far				
	ill plays well enough to win the competition. ne violin B. in the violin C. in violin				
	am writing to you from my hotel in Moscow. I a lovely time here now. m having B. have C. will have				

11. What did she do? – She ... while she was playing in the garden.

C. hurted herself

B. hurt herself

A. hurt

<ul><li>12. George likes travelling and learning about countries.</li><li>A. other B. another C. others</li></ul>
<ul><li>13. She the letter after she had written it.</li><li>A. signed B. has signed C. had signed</li></ul>
<ul><li>14. Would you like an apple please? I'd like a pear, please.</li><li>A. Neither B. Either C. Neither nor</li></ul>
<ul><li>15. They are out of the supermarket. They the shopping.</li><li>A. have done B. done C. are doing</li></ul>
Vocabulary Choose the correct word or word expression.  16). Can you call a taxi, please?  a) for b) in c) –
<ul><li>17).Bob and Marry have lots of things common.</li><li>a) in b) at c) with</li></ul>
18). She is proud her son. a) of b) with c) at
<ul><li>19). He will pick me in his car.</li><li>a) up b) in c) at</li></ul>
<ul><li>20). Her friends her to send a cassette to a record company.</li><li>a) persuaded b) hired c) made</li></ul>
<ul><li>21). Tom is very he doesn't like working.</li><li>a) industrious b) lazy c) stubborn</li></ul>
<ul><li>22). He's got dark</li><li>a) build b) complexion c) will</li></ul>
23). She was so in thought that she didn't hear me knock on the door. a) deep b) worry c) anxious
<ul><li>24). There was nobody on the beach. It was</li><li>a) deserted b) crowded c) sick</li></ul>
<ul><li>25). When he, he is planning to travel around the world.</li><li>a) benefits b) improves c) retires</li></ul>
26). She hasn't washed the car

- a) just b) yet c) since
- 27). Pizzas and burgers are types of ... food.
- a) lean b) low fat c) junk
- 28) Governments can help ... passing laws to stop factories from polluting water.
- a) by b) in c) with
- 29). When I ... a leader of my country, I ... ban cars.
- a)will, am b) am, will c) will, will
- 30). You should ... all cleaning products in a safe place.
- a) take b) store c) keep

## Reading Read the text

## Characters larger than life.

In any book, cartoon or film we all love to see the heroes defeat the villains, save the world, win the girl and live happily ever after. However, just between you and me: don't we feel a little bit sorry for the villains as well?

Saruman, from The Lord of the Rings, is an all-time favourite villain, the type of villain I like. He is a tall wizard with a long white beard and cold dark eyes. He wears a long white robe and carries a magic staff. Once he was a good wizard but the power of a magic ring has made him evil and greedy and now he wants to rule the world. Only Frodo the small ring bearer can stop him.

Frodo Baggins a Hobbit is small, brave and honest, with bright eyes, curly brown hair and very large hairy feet. His mission is to take the magic ring to Mordor where it will be destroyed. He travels with some friends and together they have to face many dangers. Gandalf a wise wizard protects them and shows them the way.

Another of my favourite heroes is Peter Pan, a mischievous, daring boy with pointed ears who can fly and never grows older, Peter and his friends, the Lost Boys, have a dangerous enemy called Captain Hook.

With his black moustache, cruel laugh and a sharp metal hook instead of a hand, the cunning Captain Hook is a perfect villain. He always wears a broad-brimmed hat and fine clothes. He lives with a band of pirates on his ship, the Jolly Roger, making plans to kidnap the Lost Boys and capture the boy he hates.

Not all villains are men. The Wicked Queen in Snow White is one of the most cold-hearted villains ever. Beautiful but vain, the queen asks her mirror every day. 'Mirror, mirror on the wall, who is the fairest of them all?" The answer always pleases her until one day the mirror replies that kind and caring Snow White is even prettier than her. The jealous queen is so angry that she dresses up as an old woman and gives Snow White a poisoned apple.

Whether heroes or villains, these are the characters I admire the most. I love to watch the heroes fight the villains and eventually see good win over evil. I also can't help feeling for the villains and their weaknesses; I just love to hate them! These stories are timeless and the characters are definitely larger than life.

#### Задания к тексту.

### Exercise 1. Which of the character/villain has got...

- 31). curly brown hair
- 32). long white beard and cold dark eyes
- 33). pointed ears
- 34). black moustache
- 35). a magic mirror
- 36). a sharp metal hook
- 37). shiny black hair

# Exercise 2. Which of these adjectives best describe the character from the text. Write the name of the character.

text. Write the name of the character.	
38). Mischievous and daring	_
39). Kind and caring	
40). Brave and honest	
41). Vain and cold-hearted	

**Exercise 3.** Read the text again and for each question (1-4) choose the best answer (a-d)

## 42. What is the writer's main purpose in writing the text?

- a. To describe how heroes catch villains
- b. To describe some well-known heroes and villains
- c. To tell some well-known cartoons stories
- d. To tell some well-known fairy tales

# 43. What does the writer say about Saruman?

- a. He was not always evil.
- b. He is the writer's favourite character
- c. Frodo wants to destroy him
- d. He has lost a valuable ring

# 44. Which of the statement is true of Captain Hook?

- a. He works on his own
- b. He has a partner called Jolly Roger
- c. He has a black beard
- d. He takes care of his appearance.

# 45. What is the writer's opinion of villains?

a. They are more important than the heroes

- b. He likes them more than the heroes
- c. He is happy to see them lose
- d. They are not important

## Read the following story and open the brackets One of a kind